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VOLUNTARY ANNOUNCEMENT

POSSIBLE A-SHARE ISSUANCE IN RELATION TO

PROPERTY MANAGEMENT BUSINESS

The board of directors (the ‘‘Board’’) of Hopefluent Group Holdings Limited (the

‘‘Company’’, together with its subsidiaries, the ‘‘Group’’) is pleased to announce that the

Group is now considering and exploring the possibility of issuance of ordinary shares of a

subsidiary of the Company which is engaged in property management in the People’s

Republic of China to be traded in Renminbi on the Shanghai Stock Exchange or on the

Shenzhen Stock Exchange (the ‘‘Possible A-Share Issuance in relation to Property

Management Business’’). As at the date of this announcement, the Group has yet to

determine the structure of the Possible A-Share Issuance in relation to Property Management

Business and has yet to apply to any regulatory authority in the People’s Republic of China

or anywhere else for the approval of the Possible A-Share Issuance in relation to Property

Management Business. The Company will comply with the Rules Governing the Listing of

Securities on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited (the ‘‘Listing Rules’’) and make

further announcement(s) on the major updates and development in connection with the

Possible A-Share Issuance in relation to Property Management Business as and when

appropriate or required under the Listing Rules and/or other applicable laws and regulations.

Shareholders and potential investors of the Company should note that the Possible A-Share

Issuance in relation to Property Management Business is subject to, among other things, the

final decisions of the Board and the shareholders of the Company as well as the approval of

the China Securities Regulatory Commission and other relevant regulatory authorities.

Accordingly, shareholders and potential investors of the Company should be aware that there

is no assurance that the Possible A-Share Issuance in relation to Property Management

Business will take place or as to when it may take place. Shareholders and potential

investors of the Company should therefore exercise caution, and only place reliance on the

information published by the Company, when they deal or contemplate dealing in any share
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of the Company. If any person is in doubt as to his/her/its condition or as to the action to be

taken, he/she/it is strongly advised to consult his/her/its own profession adviser(s).

By order of the Board

Hopefluent Group Holdings Limited

Fu Wai Chung

Chairman

Hong Kong, 30 June 2017

As at the date of this announcement, the executive directors of the Company are Mr. FU Wai

Chung, Ms. NG Wan, Ms. FU Man and Mr. LO Yat Fung; the non-executive director of the

Company is Mr. MO Tianquan; and the independent non-executive directors of the Company

are Mr. LAM King Pui, Mr. NG Keung and Mrs. WONG LAW Kwai Wah, Karen.
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